
 
From: Lauren Moss <Lauren.Moss@nt.gov.au> 
Sent: 02 August 2024 12:41 
To: Deb Hall <deb@fccr.org.au> 
Subject: Re: Casuarina Coastal Reserve and Landcare 4 Question survey 
  
Good afternoon Deb, 
 
Below is my response to the questions asked, which refers in the main to responses 
provided by the Chief Minister - please let me know if you would still like me to include 
through the electronic platform. 
 
Dear Friends of Casuarina Coastal Reserve, Casuarina and Rapid Creek Landcares, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the questionnaire. I refer to the letter from 
the Chief Minister in relation to the questions asked, with the exception of number 1 to 
which I add: 
 
As the Member for Casuarina I have been involved with the Casuarina Landcare for a 
decade. If re-elected I will continue to advocate for increased operational funding, and 
note that costing waste removal and maintenance work is underway. I support looking 
at options to reduce the burden of some of the visitor management tasks on our 
Rangers, recognising the significant increase to visitor numbers in the Reserve over the 
last decade and the impact it has on workload. 
 
I have supported calls for increased land to be incorporated into the Reserve, and the 
process for consideration of the Reserve to become a Park, both of which have been 
successful. 
 
Being involved in the Landcare Working Bees for so long and to get to know your 
volunteers is a great privilege - I understand the issues in the Reserve and will continue 
to be a champion for it. 
 
Kind regards 
Lauren 
 
 
 


